
SUBMISSION TO IPART      6 March 2018 
 
By Hawkesbury City Council rate payer : 
David B Stimson  
 
 
The principal objection my wife and I have is with Hawkesbury City Council’s 
methods of garnering support for a Special Rate Variation. Firstly (1),seeking feed-
back from residents about their satisfaction with the assets that Council manages, and 
secondly (2), the survey sent out to all ratepayers. 
  
In addition, I would like to comment on a document titled “Key Projects” handed out 
to attendees at public meetings. This document gave some details of Council’s 
intended spending of monies raised by Options 1,2 or 3 
 
(1) Comment on “Seeking Feedback” 
 
At no time did the Council research staff add to the questionnaire “You realise that for 
Council to spend more money on assets your land rates will have to increase.” 
 
What resident would say “ No, we want worse roads and less spent on services” ? 
 
(2) Comment on the “Survey to all rate payers” 
 
The survey was a disgrace. It was straight from Marketing 101 – choice of colours, 
use of words to diminish unwanted results and flowery description of the wanted 
result.  
I have included a copy of the survey submission form sent to all ratepayers. 
 
One can see Option 1 is to reduce service levels and is in a dark grey circle. 
One can see Options 2 indicates Service levels Stabilise. 
And Option 3 in bright yellow will result in Service Levels Improve. 
 
No mention that Option 1 is the State Government rate peg amount of a rate increase 
of 7.69% over 3 years. 
The wording of Option 2 is designed to confuse such that ratepayers will think this 
option is the current situation. 
Option 3 is clearly the option Council desires ratepayers to tick on their survey form. 
 
 
(3) Key Projects Document 
 
Council continues using the colour scheme designed to turn people away from their 
least desired option – Option 1 is grey again and the expenditure tables are self 
evidently biased. 
 
I draw IPART’s attention to the last entry on the top left hand chart showing what 
roads would be sealed under Option’s 1/2/3.  It clearly states that Settlers Road would 
be sealed (post 2027) in Option 3 at a cost of $8,500,000. 



This planned expenditure for one road dwarfs and indeed exceeds the total planned 
cost of all the listed roads to be sealed ! 
Does Council really expect ratepayers (and IPART) to accept that, in excess of 10 
years time, Council will have accumulated and put aside $8.5M gleaned from the 
Option 3 SRV in 2018. 
(If one takes out his $8.5M from the table, the Option 3 list virtually becomes the 
same as Option 2). 
 
I submit that Hawkesbury City Council conducted a biased ratepayer survey and 
IPART should dismiss Council’s reliance on this survey as a primary indication of 
what the rate payers of Hawkesbury really desire.  
 
The percentages sought under Options 2 and 3 exceed CPI increases (and indeed my 
retirement funds interest) so please disallow their submission.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
David Stimson 
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